The Town of Brunson met in a regular Council meeting on Wednesday, February 01, 2012. Council members Hudson, Williams, and Preston were present along with Mayor Wright.
Invocation was led by Mayor Wright and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
The minutes of the last meeting were read by Mayor and Council. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to approve the minutes. Councilmember Williams seconded. Motion was carried and approved.
Mayor Wright then welcomed all visitors and opened the floor to any questions, comments, or discussions.
Attorney Brown told Mayor and Council that he had not heard anything yet on the Old Allen School. Councilmember Williams works with the man’s wife that was supposed to have owned the property. The man’s wife said that she thought that it went back to the District. Attorney Brown said that we may have to go through the Secretary of State’s office to get the information.
The second reading of the Flood Ordinance was read by Mayor and Council. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to accept the second reading with Councilmember Williams seconding. Motion was carried and approved.
The Police report was given by Chief Bellinger. The department had 3 traffic cases for the month and 2 reported incidents. Councilmember Hudson asked about the incident reports. Chief said that these reports were concerning LD again. Chief said that one complaint was from the Allendale County Bank but that Walker only wanted him to talk to LD.
The Mayor report included the following:
Mayor Wright participated in the MLK parade.
The Decorating Committee met on January 10th. Mayor Wright and Councilmember Williams attended. The next meeting is scheduled for February 7th at 7:00pm.
Mayor Wright and Council members Smart and Williams attended the Annual Chamber meeting at Lake Warren.
Mayor Wright and Council members Hudson and Smart attended the HCMA at the Bull Duram Building in Estill. Mayor Wright said that on the same night, he also attended the County 1 cent Sales Tax meeting.
Mayor Wright also attended the Advisory Board Meeting and an Aids Awareness meeting. 
Council members were reminded that they must have their Ethics forms filed by April.
The town received a letter from the school asking for an ad placement in their yearbook. Mayor and Council agreed to place a ½ page ad.
Mayor Wright went out with LowCountry COG to try to get the citizens to fill out the income surveys that are needed in order to apply for the upcoming grants.  
Penny with DHEC came in to do a follow up inspection. She found two DMR’S that needed to be corrected due to the wrong number being reported on them and; she said that the town needed to kill the weeds at the sewer pond. Mayor Wright said that Bug Busters had done this for us in the past but that it didn’t seem to work very well. Councilmember Preston said that we could call Clemson Extension and that they would come in and tell us what we needed to do.
Councilmember Hudson said that the Retreat went really well and that he thought they should do it again.  Councilmember Preston agreed. Councilmember Williams was unable to attend due to a family death.
The financial report was reviewed by Mayor and Council. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to approve the financial report. Councilmember Williams seconded. Motion was carried and approved.
There was no other business at hand. 
Councilmember Hudson made a motion to adjourn. Councilmember Williams seconded. Meeting was then adjourned at 7:20pm.

